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Geraldton News.





As PRO for Geraldton RSL it was my privilege to again submit the detailed information for the prestigious Colonel Collett Cup competition and it was a delight to get the good news from State Congress that Geraldton had won honours for the 28th time as the most efficient country sub-branch. Geraldton won the honours by one point from Mandurah, which had exceeded Geraldton by one point the previous year. Our Women's Auxiliary won the Country Cup for the 32nd time and we had a big celebration dinner at Birdwood House in the presence of Mrs Dorothy Shepherd of Northampton, Colonel Collett's granddaughter who provided a lot of his memorabilia for the occasion. He was a former Senator and WA RSL President, commanded the 28th Battalion at Gallipoli and won numerous honours.





I had the privilege of being on the Anazc Day saluting dais and it was a delight to thank the two students for their wonderful addresses which in army parlance showed that they had a true appreciation of the situation. My former ABC colleague Paul Thompson gave the main address, stating that he went to a school where fallen Old Boy soldiers were remembered every week, when the headmaster would say: "They gave their bodies to the Commonwealth and received each for his own memory, praise that will never die and with it the noblest of all sepulchres, not that in which their mortal bones shall be laid but a home in the minds of men. For their story is not graven only on stone over their clay, but remains fresh to stir to speech or action as the occasion comes by." Paul said Anzac Day was one such occasion.





We have fortunate to have the presence this year of my brother, Monsignor John Barden of Como, during periods our wonderful Bishop Justin Bianchini has been away from Geraldton. John gave 41 years service to the Geraldton Diocese and will celebrate his ordination Golden Jubilee of half-a-century at Masses at Geraldton and Mullewa on December 8 and 15.





With God's help, my dear wife Joan and I have been privileged to celebrate our Diamond Wedding Anniversary of 6o years. The big day was June 27, which resulted in a lovely family dinner attended by special guests and a flood of best wishes from near and far.


Best wishes to you all, plus $50 towards the Courier.


Peter Barden (and families).


Congratulations on your Diamond Wedding Anniversary Peter and Joan, from all the 2/2nd family. Ed.
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